

4.0 LIBRARY DIRECTOR’S REPORT


4.1	RPL Tutor Training Program in PEI

	Included in the board package is a story from the Charlottetown Guardian about their volunteer tutor program and its link to RPL. The Charlottetown group spent some time at RPL learning everything they could from our Literacy Unit staff.  The online tutor training tool developed by RPL was piloted at Charlottetown and that group always makes an effort to recognize RPL’s assistance in their work.  If you look closely at the photo, you can see the RPL logo on the lower right hand corner of the “Tutor Training Kit”.

4.2	Council of the Federation Award

	Included in the board package is a Leader Post article on the presentation of the Council of the Federation Award to Dr. Wei He.  Dr. He was nominated by RPL and the award was presented by Minister Harpauer, on behalf of the Premier, on 6 December.  Dr. He has overcome many challenges as a newcomer to Canada and she is certainly a deserving recipient of the Award.

4.3	Friends of RPL Presentation

	As part of the Design Regina process, the Friends of RPL put together a discussion group and participated in the all-group forum held at the Conexus Arts Centre in late October.  At the forum, a number of community groups presented the results of their discussions using both table displays and group presentations.  Included with the Board package, for your information, is a copy of the Friends of RPL’s presentation at that event.
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